[image: image1]   
[image: image2.png]A
[




Meeting of the Council Monday 13th May

MINUTES

1.
Attendance

Present:  Al Pattullo; Judith Thompson; Tom Combe; Alisdaire Lockhart; Graham Easton; David Deacon; George Irvine; Jim Stillie; Ian King

Also present:  Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nichol; Cllr Caroline Penman; 4 members of the public; 1 representative of local press
2. 
Apologies for absence - Kirsty Lovatt; Cllr Gordon Edgar; PC Conal McEwan
3.
Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations of interest which would not be covered elsewhere
4.
Minutes of the previous meeting

Approved as a true record – proposed AL, seconded JT

5.
Matters arising
AL – item 5 (Auld Kirk) he is still waiting to hear from the action group about their overall plan so we can consider how we can contribute.  AP undertook to contact them with that offer.

6.
Community Police Report

There was no report

7.
William Wallace Selkirk Commemoration

JS – reported that there has been identification of medieval remains at the site of the Auld Kirk and that this even further strengthens Selkirk’s historic connection to William Wallace and his declaration as Guardian of Scotland.  JS suggested a Wallace memorial day and there was a general discussion about ways that the town could develop awareness of this connection in order to attract visitors.  Sue Cook (member of public and also part of the Auld Kirk action group) spoke about the group and how it is developing.  AL as CC representative on this group will liaise with Sue Cook and the group and will let us know what the CC can do to help support their plans.
(7.20pm AP had to leave meeting; GE assumed the chair)
8.
Local Improvements

IK – asked if any other areas of concern need adding to the list


GE – ‘repair’of Forest Road steps very poor


IK – steps by Tony’s Tower are in similarly poor state


JS – drew attention to the deteriorating condition of the base of Mungo Park statue – JT 

understands this will be attended to as part of the works when the new permanent planting 
is done.
 9.
Planning matters
Application for Kerr’s Field development is now with Transport Scotland and ministers

Congregational Church – IK sees no problem with change of use from church to residential

? Russell Place – new roof proposed - IK (declared interest as neighbour) feels the intended use of slate was a benefit, it will bring the appearance of the property more in keeping with the area

11 Back Feus – retrospective application for various works – IK feels we should express our disappointment at the application being retrospective – also we should re-state that this CC generally encourages that timber frames should not be replaced with UPVC

Haliwell’s Close, south of West Port – initial application for outline planning consent to erect a dwelling.  At the moment there is nothing definite to consider, but there followed considerable discussion about that area of the town and how it might be developed in future.  IK summed up and suggested we should note the application and that we should also require SBC to provide  some sort of appraisal and review of the whole area, to include the car park, the boundary with the Haining and the area behind the West Port properties. There is potential for a really positive development outcome, but a cohesive approach is needed if it is not to become a mish-mash of random developments; SBC needs to provide guidance and a brief.  This CC should be used to obtain public opinion and to give guidance where relevant.

Linden Lea, 15 Scotts Place – a new application – IK was unable to bring the details to the meeting but there is time for us to look at it and discuss at mext month’s meeting.

10.
Open Forum
Sue Cook – drew attention to signage in the Market Place which needs attention, CP undertook to look at this.  Sue also wondered about the possibility of having town guides stationed in the town when there are groups of visitors.  CP suggested this would have to be done in liaison with bus companies who were bringing the visitors

Sue Cook – asked about the recent spate of attempted ‘dognapping’ – a lot of attention has been drawn to this on social media but we need to be aware of folk who don’t get information this way and make sure we spread the word that dogwalkers need to be aware.  
11.
SBC Councillors’ reports

ET-N – SBC’s dementia friendly project has been nominated for an award
CP – Thanked everyone who had helped in the spring clean-up and pointed out that it will need doing again soon.  There was rubbish, though not as much as might have been expected, however there is a problem with general dust and grime on pavements, plus chewing gum, cigarette ends in doorways etc.

Dougie Purves asked about the stones at the Riverside walk.  CP stated this is in hand.  Dougie Purves also noted that the lift at the library (see minutes last month) had been repaired. 

JS asked about notice boards at entry to town.  CP stated this is in hand.

12.
Treasurer’s report
Nothing to report since annual statement of accounts last month

13.
Walking Festival

Website has been up for some time and a brochure has just been produced – copies circulated.  Lots of interest has been shown and already many bookings made.

MoP 1 asked if there was any possibility of erecting a view-finder on Peat Law.  GE doubts it could be achieved before September, but will look into how to go about it.
14.
Selkirk Response Team

Nothing to report since last month.  There will be an exercise organised over the summer.

15.
Reports from sub-groups

Hill Management – IK passed on Gordon Edgar’s report – there were no issues arising

Blooming Selkirk – JT reported that the hanging baskets and bedding for new planters in High Street are in hand and will be ready towards the end of the month.  We will be putting out a call for volunteers to collect and hang and water baskets – working in harness with other groups as Brighter Selkirk helps spread the load.  

16.
Chamber of Trade

CP – the next Farmers’ Market is scheduled for the same weekend as the Dandy Dinmonts, who will be having a stall.

17.
Eildon Area Partnership

Next meeting is in June

18.
AOCB 
TC – builders’ bags in Halliwells carpark – any idea who is responsible?   CP has been investigating, but as yet has been unable to identify who is responsible.
GE – Rotary Club want to erect sign at approach to town to indicate ‘Selkirk is a Rotary Town’ – how should they go about this?  IK – Transport Scotland should be approached in the first instance as they would have to approve it.

DD – commented on the successful reception held for the SBs last Thursday, but felt it was a pity more Community Councillors had not been able to attend.  Made the point that we, as CCs, should try to attend such functions, especially when they are convened and hosted by us – it is a way of making the CC more visible and connected in the life of the town and it is also a good opportunity to meet and make contacts – this could be relevant given the fact that we have vacancies to recruit new members.

JT – reminded councillors that it had been agreed that each councillor would contribute £5 towards the cost of the reception – still waiting for some – perhaps let her have it at next meeting.
DD – Remembrance Sunday – there is a feeling that last November’s re-arranged timing of the service in the parish church, enabling the Act of Remembrance to take place at 1100h at the War Memorial, was very successful and that this schedule should be retained in future.  There is no objection to this from the point of view of the church.  Only positive responses from the meeting.  We should take soundings from the general public and feed back.

IK – has a document ‘Strengthening Community Councils’, with which he and AL will familiarize themselves and report back.
8pm - meeting closed.  Next meeting Monday 17th June
The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
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